

9 November 2022

Welcome to another newsletter. There has been a significant drop in temperature since last week and it is starting to feel quite wintery. Please remember to send your child to school with a warm coat and make sure that it is clearly labelled with their name.

Yesterday we had our first coffee afternoon and that was a great way to get to know our community and families better. Thank you to everyone that came and chatted to us. Our next one is the 5th December and we look forward to seeing even more of you there.

As usual, it has been a busy week at Lea Valley. Last week we wore our active kit and took part in some relay activities to raise awareness for climate change day. This was an issue our school council decided that they wanted to support. Our school council is made up of 2 children from every class between year 1 and 6 and they work very closely with myself on how to make our school better. They are an invaluable team at the school who are able to get the voice of the pupils straight to the headteacher.

Last Friday our year 2 pupils went on their first trip of the year to South Tottenham Synagogue. They really enjoyed seeing a real life Synagogue and meeting a Rabi after learning all about it in their RE lessons.

Yesterday year 3 went to the Discovery Centre in Stratford and solved the mystery of the 100 Story Hotel.

For the last two days we have had a first aid trainer in school teaching all our pupils some basic first aid skills. They have learnt what is in a first aid kit and what number to call in an emergency.

We were treated to a great assembly last Thursday by 2H and we are looking forward to 2C's class assembly this Thursday at 10:30; remember parents and families are warmly welcomed.

Today year 6 are at the Olympic park watching the Wheel Chair Rugby at the Copper Box. Tomorrow Year 1 are off to Rochester Castle as part of their history topic. Next Tuesday year 6 are visiting London Zoo as part of their science learning on animals and their environments.

We are very privileged and honoured to have been invited by Councillor Sheila Peacock to a memorial service being held at Tottenham Cemetery on Friday. Our year 6 pupils will be attending and representing Lea Valley Primary.

Kind regards

Mrs M Kokotsis

Headteacher

Determination, Honesty, Courage, Ambition, Kindness and Respect.